Grazeley issues

Yesterday I visited Grazeley to talk to residents. Three main issues came up.

The first was future development. I explained that I have not offered support
for a major new settlement adjacent to the village. The Council is currently
consulting on this possibility. I have urged them to consider how much
infrastructure this would require, where the money would come from to provide
it and what impact it will have on the local area. The Council’s bargaining
position on behalf of the local community is strongest before it offers
planning permission.

I have also pointed out that there would need to be express guarantees of
protection for other parts of the Borough if that is the idea, as under
current planning rules seeking to place a lot of new homes in one place does
not prevent developers getting permission on appeal to build elsewhere in the
Borough as well. I will help them negotiate with government over where future
development should go and how much we should provide, and will back a
sensible plan.

The second was the speed of traffic on the local road through the village.
This is a matter for the Council, but I will also take it up with
Councillors.

The third is aircraft noise from light planes out of White Waltham. I will
also take this up with the airport.
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